
20.07.2023 Friends Summer Fair 3.30-5pm 

21.07.2023 School closes at 3.30pm for 

the Summer 

04 and 

05.09.2023 

Teacher Training Days 

06.09.2023 School Re-Opens for the Au-

tumn Term 

12.09.2023 Street Dance Club hosted by 

Sporting Influence Begins 3.30-

4.30pm 

14.09.2023 Yr1-6 Swimming Lessons 

Begin at the Hydro  

26.09.2023 Yr3/4 & Yr5/6 7-A-Side Foot-

ball Match at Ashville College 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Dear parents and carers, 

As we reach the end of the academic year, we reflect on all the success-
es of this. Not only the two Ofsted Monitoring Visits followed by two 
full, graded inspections at Ripley and Beckwithshaw but the successes 
that are apparent far wider. The culture shift in all of the schools; the 
revised curriculum model giving your children the opportunity to devel-
op a wide range of knowledge and skills; the new staff that we welcome 
to the federation  family; the trips, visits and speakers as we move back 
to the point of being able to provide these opportunities post-pandemic 
and much, much more.     

 Two schools within our federation are now recognised as 'Good' by Of-
sted - Ripley and Kettlesing and we eagerly await the recent inspection 
report from Beckwithshaw where all of the hard work was recognised.  

  In September we have new class teachers and so a reminder of the 
chain of communications:                                                                                          
For day-to-day administration such as PTA, dinners, attendance, wrap-
around, uniform, please contact Mrs..... admiin@felliscliffe.n-
yorks.sch.uk                                                                                                         
For teaching, learning and classes please contact: admin@felliscliffe.n-
yorks.sch.uk and mark FTAO Miss Brown/Mr Farrimond/Miss Miller.                                     
For SEND queries or for when there are communications regarding the 
running of school, issues following teacher or admin communications, 
concerns or whole federation positives, please contact Mrs Foster Depu-
ty Headteacher and SENDCo  - efoster@rbk.n-yorks.sch.uk                        
In September I can be contacted via the school administrators where 
your email will be forwarded. 

At drop off and pick up, the following will apply:                                      
Class 1  - The children should be dropped and collected from the Con-
servatory                                                                                                           
Class 2— The children will enter and exit school through the front door                
Class 3— The children will enter and exit school through the front door 

I am delighted that we now offer wrap-around care every day of the 
week and hope this helps to support family life and that we have active 
PTAs for al our schools.                                                                                       
It is time now to rest, create special memories with our loved ones and 
enjoy the summer break. 

Thank you for your continued support.      

Wishing you all peace and love.                                                                    
Miss Kirkman 

HEADTEACHER MESSAGE 

Swimming Lessons                          
Children in years 1-6 will begin 

their swimming lessons on 

Thursday the 14th September 

and this will continue weekly 

until the 21st of December. With 

this in mind, please may we ask parents to ensure 

that swim bags are brought into school each week. 

They should contain your child’s swimwear, swim-

ming hat, goggles and a towel. Friends have very 

kindly offered to cover the cost for the coach each 

week and payment information for the lessons can 

be found on your Parent Mail account. 

Street Dance                                      
Just a reminder that the Street Dance After School 

Club Sessions will begin on Tuesday 12th Septem-

ber and will run for 7 weeks, Classes will begin at 

3.30pm and finish at 4.30pm 

 

 



                      

 

 

 

 

Leavers Concert 

Well done to everyone that took part in Monday’s leavers performance, we 

hope you all enjoyed it as much as we did. I don’t think there was a dry eye in 

the house when we said our goodbyes. We loved hearing the Year 6 memories 

of their time in school, and really need to speak to Mrs Foy about that climbing 

frame incident! Thank you to Friends for providing the refreshments, to all 

those parents that helped to clear away chairs and to Miss Miller for all her 

hard work organising the production. Once again we would like to wish all our 

leavers the very best for the future.  

 

Friends                                                                                
We would just like to say a huge thank you to our wonderful Friends Committee for 

all their hard work this year. They have raised an incredible amount of money for 

school and work tirelessly coming up with new ideas and events. If anyone would be 

interested in joining this incredible group, please do speak to Mrs Crabtree or Mrs 

Green, or email the school office where your details can be passed on 

 

PE                                                                                                                        
Our PE days for the Autumn Term will be Tuesday’s and Thursday’s. The Thurs-

day session for years 1-6 will be their swimming lessons and Reception will take 

part in a class PE session. Please may we ask you to ensure that your child has 

their PE kits in school each week, including their outdoor kits. 

 

Permissions for September                                                                              
Permissions for next academic year will go out via Parent Mail in September, please may we ask you to look out 

for these and complete as soon as possible, so that we are up to date with your choice of consent. We shall also 

be sending home current data forms and would ask that you please delete/amend any information as applicable. 

Thank you in advance. 

Friends Summer Fair                                                                                                  
Just a reminder that Friends are holding 

their annual Summer Fair this afternoon 

from 3.30-5pm in the Community Field. 

Donations are still very welcome and we 

look forward to seeing you there to cele-

brate the end of an amazing year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 


